
Words of Wisdom 
 

“For all the virtues will be present 
when the one virtue                                    

- practical wisdom - is present.” 
 

Aristotle 

 

Happy Events:             by Tim Hammond 
In Person: 
Joe Minarik: Happy $ hoping that the Lightning win 
tonight & happy that the bowling season has started. 
Tom Stewart: Happy $ for the team introducing Tom 
Brady to what it is like to be a Buccaneer. 
Joe Kolodziej: Happy $ to be here because he missed 
last week. 
Josh Astarita: Happy $ to be sitting at the table with 
Ken & Kevin and happy to be here. 
Ken Bray: Happy $2 for the two Rays wins. 
Barbara MacKellar: Glad to have Wren Krahl and Sean 
Sullivan from the Tampa Bay Regional Planning              
Council who will be inducted today. 
Ed Hallock (Asst. DG): Glad to be here today, for the 
Lightning win and how “Jameis” Brady played Sunday. 
David Allen: Happy the USF Bulls won their football 
game Saturday. 
Janet Waddell: Happy her sister’s house is safe from the 
Oregon fires and she is back in her house. 
Richard Breske: Happy $2 for his Blessed Wife, Bevie, 
being at today’s meeting. 
Jim Fikkert: Happy to see Starlyn is attending the   
meeting on Zoom. 
Bevie Breske: Happy $3 to be here with friends today & 
to wish Yvonne a Happy Birthday. She has been coming 
a long time and this was the best version of “Happy              
Birthday” that she has ever heard us sing. 
Kevin Krauss: Happy $5 for Cory working due to two 
employees not showing up for work today. 
On ZOOM: 
Don Higgins: Happy $2 - Glad his Club Buddy, Ken 
Bray, is here today and he is also happy to be here on 
Zoom. 
Kenny Krauss: Happy $2 for his family getting together 
last Sunday for his brother, Jerry’s, birthday. 
Starlyn Fikkert: Happy $ all her family and                    
grandchildren are healthy. 
Christine Patel: Happy $ to wish Yvonne a Happy 
Birthday today. 

Club Buddies 

 

50 / 50 
 

Our new member, 
Sean Sullivan won 
last week’s prize of 
$10. Next week, the 
Ace of Hearts will 
win the Jackpot that 
starts at $31. 

Chantel Wonder Jerry Wennlund 

Harry Alchin Jeff MacKellar 

Jim Andrew Richard Breske 

Theresa Pinnix Kenny Krauss 

David Sideri Cory Krauss 

Jim Plunkett Christine Patel 

Janet Waddell Joe Minarik 

Jerry Krauss Yvonne Fay 

Phil England Joe Kolodziej 

Tami Scheele Jimmy Hammond 

Jim Fikkert Tim Hammond 

Ken Bray Don Higgins 

Tom Stewart Kevin Krauss 

David Allen Starlyn Fikkert 

Paul Scheele Nhi Nguyen/Alex Cruz 

Barbara MacKellar Wren Krahl / Sean S. 

Wendy Sideri Josh Astarita 

  h-Dr Paul Nanda 

h-Donna Cloud h-Sandy Donaghy 

h-Carolyn Burns h-Dolores Caunitz 

Another Lexophile 
 

Atheism is a  
non-profit organization 
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Upcoming Programs & Events: 
 

Oct 1st  Club Assembly - Tom 
Oct 6th Board Meeting 
Oct 8th  Christine Patel P/C 
Oct 15th  Students of the Month 
Oct 22nd Barbara MacKellar P/C 
Oct 29th Don Higgins P/C 
Nov 3rd  Board Meeting 
Nov 5th  Theresa Pinnix 
Nov 12th  Starlyn Fikkert 
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Missed Last Week:     
 

Wendy Sideri         Jerry Wennlund 
Theresa Pinnix  Cory Krauss    
Jim Plunkett  Yvonne Fay                 

Trivia Questions: 
 

1. In what year was Rotary                     
International founded? 

2. Samson was a member of what 
tribe?  

3. When is the first day of Fall in the 
Northern Hemisphere? 

4. When does our hurricane season 
end? 

5. Who was the third Vice President 
of the US? 

6. What four countries border Israel? 

This Week’s Agenda: 
 Pledge of Allegiance  

 Singing of God Bless America or Let There Be Peace on Earth 

 Rotary Prayer: Jimmy Hammond & Jim Fikkert 

 Rotarian & Guest Intro’s Cory Krauss, Alex Cruz & Jim Fikkert 

 Sergeant at Arms Announcements: Kevin Krauss, David S. & Phil E. 

 

The Art of Insulting!  
 

“He has no enemies, but is                      
intensely disliked by his friends” 

Oscar Wilde 

Rotarian Birthdays: 
 

Yvonne Fay……...….9/17……..…..58 Yrs 
Christine Patel ……...9/25 ………...57 Yrs 
Jeff MacKellar……...9/29 …………62 Yrs 
Rev Jimmy Hammond   …..9/30 …. 

                    The big 90 ! 

Rotary Club Anniversaries: 
 

Jerry Wennlund ……..…9/13.….…......…..31 Yrs 
Yvonne Fay  ...……..…..9/30 ……...……  10 Yrs 

Rotary Opens Opportunities! 

Rotary Opens   
Opportunities 

Visiting Rotarian: 
 

Ed Hallock………………...…..Asst D.G. Guests of Rotarians: 
Janice Sullivan……………….……Sean Sullivan 
Beverly Breske…………………..Richard Breske 



Next Week’s Program:  
Program Chairperson Joe Minarik had hoped to have GD (Doug) Weaver, an            
officer with K-9 Unit Special operations with the Pinellas Park Police Dept. and his 
canine partner attend as his speaker next week. Unfortunately, Joe just found out              
yesterday that they will not be able to attend. President Tom Stewart will hold a Club 
Assembly next week instead.  

This Week’s Program: 
 

2020-21 District Governor, Jeanie Germain, will be visiting our Club today. 
Jeanie is a Licensed Real Estate Title Agent and Co-Owner / President of            
Premium Title, Inc. in Zephyrhills. Jeanie is a member of the Dade City Rotary 
Club. As a Past President of her club (2015-16), Jeanie is also a Paul Harris               
Fellow, a Sustaining Member, and a Major Donor who has sponsored eight  
other members into Rotary. She has maintained perfect attendance since her 
induction in 2004. We are happy to welcome Jeanie as she visits our Club and 
we wish her the best year ever!  

PAUL HARRIS LOTTERY 
 

This week, Paul Harris Lottery Program Chairperson Joe Minarik will hold our 
Quarterly Lottery. For $140 each, ten members will join in the Lottery. $40 from 
each person who does not win will go toward the winner’s Paul Harris Award along 
with the winner’s $140 contribution (total $500) The club will contribute $500 to 
make the $1000 necessary for the Paul Harris Award. The nine others who do not 
win will be credited with their $100 donation. So no one loses! Good luck to all 
participants. 

Mark Your Calendar: 
Phil England has set up a Rotary Road Cleanup for this Sat, Sept 26th at 8 am. We will meet at 
6051 78th Ave. If you have not yet done so, let Phil know you will be joining in. 
 

We will be going to Rotary’s Camp Florida on Saturday, Oct 10th to paint two cabin interiors. If 
you can to help, please let Janet Waddell know. If you would like to carpool let Janet know. We will 
meet at Banquet Masters at 7:30 am. If you would like to meet us over there around 8am, the address 
is 1915 Camp Florida Rd. Brandon. The camp will supply the paint, we will supply the labor! 

HAPPY 90th BIRTHDAY  
 

REV. JIMMY HAMMOND! 
 

Rev Jimmy Hammond has spent over half of his life as a Rotarian. Inducted over 
46  years ago on March 1, 1974,  Jimmy has represented our Rotary Club with 
honor and distinction. It is our pleasure to honor him today as he reaches this 
milestone birthday! 

Last Week’s Program: 
 

We were happy to welcome our newest Corporate 
Member into our club at last week’s meeting. Barbara 
Todd MacKellar was the proud sponsor of the Tampa 
Bay Regional Planning Council. The primary member 
will be Wren Krahl, Deputy Executive Director and 
Sean Sullivan, their Executive Director will be the          
secondary member. Both of them have over 30 years 
professional experience in the fields of public transit, 
land use planning, environmental sustainability, project 
management, historic preservation, wetland protection 
and economic development. Wren has been a resident 
of the St. Petersburg area for 44 years and is married to Dr.             
David Krahl, a professor at the University of Tampa. They have 
two children, Erik and Jake, and a wonderful granddaughter. In 

her spare time, Wren enjoys cooking for family and friends, reading, painting, and collecting Mexican 
Talavera pottery. Wren is an Honors Graduate of Eckerd College in American Studies and has been 
with the Tampa Bay Regional Planning Council since 1998. 
Sean Sullivan and his wife, Janice, have two daughters, two grandchildren and another one on the 
way. Sean is an avid sports fan and enjoys the beaches of Florida whenever he can. At work, Sean 
leads a team of professional planners and regional thinkers at the TBRPC. Sean has worked with      
elected and appointed leaders throughout the region to establish the Tampa Bay Regional Resiliency 
Coalition, the 18th such 
initiative of its kind in the             
United States. Sean is the 
two-time recipient of the 
Federal Transit                  
Administration                 
Administrator’s Award 
for his work advancing 
public transit. 
 
Many Thanks to Josh 
Astarita for the great 
photos! 


